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14 July 2020 
 
 
Essential Services Commission  
Level 37, 2 Lonsdale Street  
Melbourne Victoria 3000  
 
Submission via portal: https://engage.vic.gov.au 
 
Re: Consultation on draft decision – Supporting energy customers through the coronavirus 
pandemic 
 
Simply Energy welcomes the opportunity to provide feedback on ‘Supporting energy customers 
through the coronavirus pandemic’ as a part of Essential Services Commission’s (ESC) draft decision 
consultation with proposed new guideline and amendments to the Energy Retail Code (ERC) for 
residential and small-to-medium enterprise (SME) consumers affected by the pandemic. 
 
Simply Energy is a leading energy retailer with over 725,000 customer accounts across Victoria, 
New South Wales, South Australia, Queensland and Western Australia. As a consumer-centric 
organisation focused on continual growth and development, Simply Energy supports the overall 
intent of the proposal to improve and expand the protections for residential and SME customers. 
Simply Energy has also been working closely with the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) to ensure 
customers affected by the pandemic across all jurisdictions, not limited to Victoria, receive 
adequate support and protections.  
 
Simply Energy has reviewed the draft rules in light of maintaining a balanced regulatory framework 
that facilitates competition as well as delivers positive consumer outcomes in the market. While 
Simply Energy supports the intent, Simply Energy urges the ESC to consider a more flexible and 
adaptable approach, in line with other jurisdictions. This perspective informs Simply Energy’s 
responses to the questions raised by the ESC in the following areas: 
 

- Utility Relief Grant Scheme (URGS) application process for residential customers (related to 
draft decision 1) 
 

- Tariff check entitlement to all customers receiving tailored assistance (related to draft 
decision 2) 

 
- Proactively contacting customers receiving tailored assistance (related to draft decision 2) 

 
- Payment flexibility for small businesses (related to draft decision 3) 

 
- Payment assistance for small businesses (related to draft decision 4) 

 
- Network relief package 

 
- Other considerations and next steps 

 
 
Note: Due to the statistics provided in the detailed sections, please consider this submission as 
confidential, however it can be published publicly with the relevant sections unrevealed. 




















